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September 30, 2016 
 
Mr. Anwar Ali, Ph.D. 
Compliance Project Manager 
Siting, Transmission and Environmental Protection Division  
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-2000 Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 
 
Subject: REVISION TO PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY’S 

PETITION FOR AMENDMENT  
COLUSA GENERATING STATION  
DOCKET NO. (06-AFC-9C) 

 
Dear Mr. Ali, 
 
On behalf of Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) DayZen LLC hereby 
requests that the Petition For Amendment filed for the Colusa Generating Station 
(06-AFC-9C) on June 28, 2016 (Petition) be timely processed as described 
below.  The original Petition requested approval of 1) addition of a Warehouse; 2) 
addition of electrical equipment and three electrical cabinets to allow gradual 
increase of load to the electric motors for each fan on the Air Cooled Condenser 
(ACC); and 3) installation of rotating intake screens to control algae blooms at 
the water intakes for the Tehama Colusa Canal (TCC). 
 
CEC Staff issued a data request on September 8, 2016, to which PG&E promptly 
responded in September 13, 2016.  One of the data requests pertained to 
obtaining cultural resources information from the Bureau of Reclamation 
concerning the installation of the rotating intake screens at the water intakes for 
the TCC.  That information has been difficult to obtain promptly and therefore 
PG&E herby requests the CEC Staff to split the Petition For Amendment into two 
actions.  The first would be to approve the Warehouse and addition of the 
electrical equipment to allow variable loading of the ACC (Warehouse and ACC 
Variable Speed Petition).  The second action would be approval of installation of 
the rotating intake screens at the water intakes for the TCC (Intake Screen 
Petition).   
 
PG&E is submitting a separate check for $5000 so that the Intake Screen 
Petition can be processed as a separate Petition.  The sole purpose of this 
request is to allow Staff to quickly process the Warehouse and ACC Variable 
Speed Petition right away.  The Intake Screen Petition can then be processed 



 2 

after the information requested by Staff in its Data Requests can be obtained 
from the Bureau of Reclamation.   
 
PG&E requests that the CEC publish the analysis for the Warehouse and ACC 
Variable Speed Petition as soon as possible.  Thank you for your consideration 
and prompt attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Scott A. Galati  
Counsel to PG&E 
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